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 香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 

Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department  
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

   

 
放棄註冊商標  

(局部放棄) 

  

根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 

 
 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S)  
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

  
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.:  

302991105 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

KABUSHIKI KAISHA ALBION (ALBION CO., LTD.) 
1-7-10, Ginza, 
Chuo-ku, Tokyo, 
JAPAN 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building, 
Chater Road, Central, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

3 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

09-05-2014  
 
21-01-2020 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
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Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 3 
Toiletries, namely, mouthwash. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 3 
Cosmetics; skin lotions; tissues impregnated with cosmetic lotions; beauty masks; 
cosmetic preparations for skin care; make-up preparations; make-up removing 
preparations; cosmetic kits; perfumery; soaps; toiletries excluding mouthwash 

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

303831020 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Sinocity Industries Limited 
Room 3906, 39th Floor, Cable TV Tower, 
No. 9 Hoi Shing Road, Tsuen Wan, New 
Territories, 
Hong Kong 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

LUNG TIN PATENT TRADEMARK AGENT LTD. 
Unit 11, 10/F, Kowloon Plaza,  
485 Castle Peak Road, Kowloon,  
Hong Kong 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

9 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

08-07-2016  
 
21-01-2019 

     

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 9 
Optical apparatus and instruments other than combine with electronic devices or with 
electronic functions, and relating to eyeglasses, sunglasses, eyeglass frames, lenses, 
contact lenses, eyeglass cases, eyeglass chains. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 9 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, weighing, measuring, 
signaling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and instruments; 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, accumulating, 
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regulating or controlling electricity; apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data carriers, recording discs; compact 
discs, DVDs and other digital recording media; mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; 
cash registers, calculating machines, data processing equipment, computers; computer 
software; fire-extinguishing apparatus; optical apparatus and instruments which 
combine with electronic devices or with electronic functions, but not relating to 
eyeglasses, sunglasses, eyeglass frames, lenses, contact lenses, eyeglass cases, 
eyeglass chains. 

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

303831039 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Sinocity Industries Limited 
Room 3906, 39th Floor, Cable TV Tower, 
No.9 Hoi Shing Road. Tsuen Wan, New Territories. 
Hong Kong 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

LUNG TIN PATENT TRADEMARK AGENT LTD. 
Unit 11, 10/F, Kowloon Plaza,  
485 Castle Peak Road, Kowloon,  
Hong Kong 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

9 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

08-07-2016  
 
21-01-2019 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 9 
Optical apparatus and instruments other than combine with electronic devices or with 
electronic functions, and relating to eyeglasses, sunglasses, eyeglass frames, lenses, 
contact lenses, eyeglass cases, eyeglass chains. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 9 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, weighing, measuring, 
signaling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and instruments; 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, accumulating, 
regulating or controlling electricity; apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data carriers, recording discs; compact 
discs, DVDs and other digital recording media; mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; 
cash registers, calculating machines, data processing equipment, computers; computer 
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software; fire-extinguishing apparatus; optical apparatus and instruments which 
combine with electronic devices or with electronic functions, but not relating to 
eyeglasses, sunglasses, eyeglass frames, lenses, contact lenses, eyeglass cases, 
eyeglass chains 

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

304537990 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

VICTORIA EDUCATIONAL ORGANISATION LIMITED (維多利

亞教育機構有限公司) 
G/F., Ko Fung Court, Tower 1, 
No.1 Fok Yum Road, Harbour Heights, 
HONG KONG 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Hogan Lovells 
11th Floor, One Pacific Place, 
88 Queensway, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

9,16,18,25,28,35,38,41,42 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

24-05-2018  
 
06-11-2019 

     

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 9 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and 
instruments; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, 
accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity; apparatus for recording, 
transmission or reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data carriers, recording 
discs; compact discs, DVDs and other digital recording media; mechanisms for coin-



 
  
                        

5/38 
 

 

公報編號 Journal No.: 2020/103 公布日期 Publication Date:28-08-2020 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

operated apparatus; cash registers, calculating machines, data processing equipment, 
computers; computer software; fire-extinguishing apparatus; apparatus for storing, 
recording, transmitting and reproducing sound and/or images; reading pens; electronic 
publication (downloadable) provided on-line from database or a global computer 
network; audio and video tapes containing news, business and financial information, 
information in the construction and aviation industries and educational programs; 
audio books; audio recording for educational programmes; audio-visual equipment for 
educational use; audio-visual teaching equipment; business management software; 
calculating software for electronic learning and education; cards for electronic, 
optical or magnetic storage of data for use as customer loyalty cards; chips embedded 
cards; computer apparatus for educational use; computer hardware; computer programs 
for educational purposes; computer programs; computer software DVD; computer software 
featuring learning activities, games, and entertainment; computer software for 
business accounting and portfolio management; computer software for learning foreign 
languages; computer software for processing, creating, editing, importing, exporting 
and software applications; computer software; computer systems; data storage cards; 
digital book readers; digital photo frames; digital recording media; downloadable 
audio recordings, video recordings, music, sounds, images, text and publications; 
downloadable computer software; educational and teaching apparatus; educational 
software; electronic audio books; electronic book readers; electronic books and 
publications (downloadable) ; electronic cards and stored value cards; electronic 
communicating and reading devices; electronic instructional books and manuals sold as 
a unit; electronic publication (downloadable); encoded cards; integrated circuit cards 
[smart cards]; interactive computer systems; magnetic coded cards and coded card 
readers; magnetic identity cards; pre-recorded audio and visual programmes designed to 
stimulate the learning capabilities of infants and young children; pre-recorded 
computer programs and computer software; pre-recorded laser discs and interactive 
videos; project management software; readers [data processing equipment]; report 
management software; software for testing and assessment in the field of human 
resources, and electronic instructional manuals provided therewith; sunglasses; web-
based interactive computer software solutions; parts and fittings for all the 
aforesaid goods; other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Paper and cardboard; printed matter; bookbinding material; photographs; stationery and 
office requisites, except furniture; adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' and drawing materials; paintbrushes; instructional and teaching materials; 
plastic sheets, films and bags for wrapping and packaging; printers' type, printing 
blocks; advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; advertising and promotional 
materials; alphabetic letter as stencils for learning purposes; anniversary books; 
architects' models; bags of paper or plastics, for packaging; books; boxes of 
cardboard or paper; brochures; calendars; card stands; cardboard cards; cards for use 
in connection with member reward schemes, incentive schemes, promotional schemes and 
customer loyalty schemes [other than encoded or magnetic]; paper cards; catalogues; 
charts; children storybooks; Children's books incorporating an audio component; 
children's books; circulars; coasters of paper; comic books; decals; diaries; display 
banners of paper or cardboard; display cards; drawing materials; educational 
activities books; educational books; educational materials [other than apparatus] for 
use in teaching; educational materials [printed] for the teaching of languages; 
educational materials in written form; educational printed publications; educational 
textbooks; educational texts; envelopes; exercise books; flashcards [teaching 
materials]; folders [stationery]; gift cards; gift token cards; gift vouchers; 
greeting cards; guides [instructional books]; handbooks (manuals); holders for cards; 
identification cards [other than encoded or magnetic]; instructional books; 
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instructional guides; instructional leaflets; instructional manuals; journals; 
leaflets; magazine advertisements; magazine supplements to newspapers; magazines 
(periodicals); manuals for educational purposes; manuals; material for packaging; 
membership cards; membership certificates; musical greeting cards; name cards; 
newsletters; notebooks; notepads; notice cards; number symbols as stencils for 
learning purposes; pamphlets; paper products; paper sheets; pens; periodicals; photo 
frames; photographs; pictures; place cards; plans; posters; printed educational 
materials; printed instructional leaflets; printed instructional materials; printed 
plastic cards (other than magnetic or encoded); printed publications; printed teaching 
materials; publications; reference books; reports; song books; stationery; stickers; 
sticky note pads; table mats of paper; wrapping paper; writing instruments; writing 
materials; party decorations and novelty party items, including streamers; parts and 
fittings for all the aforesaid goods; other than in relation to the provision of pre-
school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather; animal skins and hides; luggage and carrying bags; 
umbrellas and parasols; walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; collars, leashes 
and clothing for animals; backpacks; bags; beach bags; carrying bags; casual bags; 
clutch bags; coin purses; cosmetic cases and bags (sold empty); credit card cases; 
driving licence cases; garment bags for travel; key cases; knapsacks; luggage tags; 
luggage; pocket wallets; rucksacks; school bags; shoulder bags; sport bags; travelling 
bags; travelling sets (leatherware); travelling trunks; trunks; umbrellas; waist bags; 
wheeled shopping bags; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods; other than in 
relation to the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school 
services. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing, footwear, headgear; anoraks; aprons [clothing]; babies' diapers of textile; 
bandanas [neckerchiefs]; belts for clothing; boots for sports; camisoles; caps; 
clothes for sports; coats; collar protectors [for wear]; ear muffs [clothing]; 
garters; gloves and mittens [clothing]; golf shoes; gymnastic shoes; hats; hoods; 
jackets; jerseys; knitwear; masquerade costumes; mufflers; neckties; nightcaps; 
nightwear; pants; parkas; sandals; scarves [scarfs]; school uniforms; shawls; shirts; 
shoes and boots; skirts; slippers; sock suspenders; socks and stockings; suspenders 
[braces]; sweaters; swimming caps [bathing caps]; swimwear [bathing suits]; trousers; 
T-shirts; underwear [underclothing]; vests; waistbands; wristbands; parts and fittings 
for all the aforesaid goods; other than in relation to the provision of pre-school 
educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Games, toys and playthings; video game apparatus; gymnastic and sporting articles; 
decorations for Christmas trees; action figures; children's activity sets; balloons 
(toys); balls; beach toys; billiard equipment; board games; card games; checkers 
[checker sets]; chess games; collectable card games; collectible dolls; computer games 
apparatus and fittings therefor; craft and model kits; dice cups; dice; die-cast 
vehicles and models; doll clothing and doll accessories; dolls; dominoes; dress-up 
accessories for toys; dress-up masks; educational playthings for use in teaching; 
educational playthings; educational toys; electronic arcade games; electronic 
educational games machines for children; electronic educational games; electronic 
educational teaching games for children; electronic educational teaching games; 
electronic toys and games; flying discs; game machines and apparatus; gaming devices 
for use with consoles; handheld electronic and computer games; inflatable figure toys; 
inflatable swimming pools; inflatables, including arm bands, baby floats, beach balls 
and swim rings; kites; marbles; musical toys; non-board games; party decorations and 
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novelty party items, including poppers, favours, hats and party games; party novelties 
in the form of dress-up costumes, toy make-up and accessories; pinball game machines; 
playing cards and trading cards; plush toys; puppets and finger toys; puzzles; radio-
controlled toys; ride-on toys; role-play toys; roller skates; skateboards; snowboards; 
soft toys; spinning toys; sports bags (shaped to contain specific apparatus used in 
playing sports); sports equipment; tabletop games; tactile educational games 
[playthings]; tactile educational toys [playthings]; toy audio and video machines with 
sing along devices; toy bicycles and bicycle accessories; toy cameras; toy camping 
equipment; toy cosmetics; toy diaries; toy dolls; toy figurines; toy houses, furniture 
and kitchenware; toy musical instruments, microphones, microphone stands and speakers; 
toy password journals; toy science kits; toy scooters; toy vanity cases, gloves, hats 
and jewellery; toy walkie-talkies; toys adapted for educational purposes; toys and toy 
accessories for outdoor sports and games included in this class; video game apparatus 
and fittings therefor; video game apparatus; water slides; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Organizing and conducting trade shows and product shows; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; other than in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Computer services relating to provision of access to real time financial markets 
information, discussion forum and advice; computer services relating to the access of 
an on-line network service for users to transfer personal information to and share 
personal information with and among multiple online facilities; information, advisory 
and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; other than in relation to 
the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural activities; 
academy education services; amusement centre services; amusement park services; 
arrangement of entertainment activities; arrangement of entertainment and cultural 
events; arrangement of recreation activities; arrangement of sporting activities; 
arranging and conducting conferences and conventions; arranging and conducting 
exhibitions, conventions, conferences, congresses, seminars, training workshops, 
training courses, cultural or sports competitions, shows for cultural, educational or 
entertainment purposes; arranging and conducting instructional courses; arranging and 
conducting of workshops; arranging events for education or entertainment purposes; 
arranging professional workshop and training courses; arranging, conducting and 
organizing cultural and sporting activities; audio production and recording; audio 
recording services for entertainment and educational events; book rental; booking of 
tickets for entertainment activities; booking services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; charitable services, namely academic mentoring, 
education or training; club services [entertainment or education]; club services 
relating to entertainment, education or cultural activities; clubs party planning for 
entertainment purposes; conducting classes, seminars, and workshops for educational 
purposes; conducting learning courses; consultancy services relating to the designing 
of training courses; demonstration for instructional purposes; design of educational 
courses, examinations and qualifications; designing of learning programmes for 
language studying; direction or presentation of plays for educational and 
entertainment purposes; distance learning education services; electronic publishing 
services for others; entertainment and educational services, namely, providing motion 
picture films, movies, videos, music videos, animation, musical recordings, radio 
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programming and multimedia content in the fields of entertainment and education; 
entertainment and recreation information; entertainment services, including cinemas, 
theatres; health club services [health and fitness training]; hiring of sports 
equipments; indoor and outdoor recreation centre and playground services; information 
on sporting and cultural activities; instructional services relating to sporting 
activities; interactive and distance learning or training courses and sessions 
provided on-line via a telecommunications link or computer network or provided by 
other means; leisure centre services; library services; magazine publishing; non-
financial sponsorship of sporting competition and entertainment and of cultural 
events; on-line library services, namely, providing electronic library services which 
feature newspapers, magazines, photographs and pictures via an on-line computer 
network; online publication (non-downloadable); on-line ticket reservation services 
for sports, entertainment, cultural and educational events; organization of 
entertainment services including art exhibitions, sport, music, cultural and 
recreational events and competitions; organization and arranging of musical events and 
other cultural and artistic events; organization of competition; organization of 
exhibitions for cultural or educational purposes; organization of shows; organizing 
and conducting exhibitions, educational shows and cultural shows; organizing and 
conducting of sports and cultural activities; provision of entertainment, sporting and 
cultural services for charitable fundraising events; organizing cultural and arts 
events; organizing exhibitions for sporting, cultural and educational activities; 
organizing of art exhibitions; organizing of sporting, recreational, cultural and 
educational activities; planning and arranging of showing movies, shows and musical 
performance; presentation of live performances; presentation of works of visual art or 
literature to the public for cultural or educational purposes; production and 
provision of entertainment news and entertainment information via communication and 
computer networks; production of cinefilms and television programmes; providing club 
recreation facilities; providing electronic publications through telecommunication or 
computer networks [not downloadable]; providing facilities for recreation activities; 
providing information, namely, ratings, reviews and recommendations of users on events 
and activities in the field of entertainment and education via the internet, 
electronic communications networks, computer networks and wireless communications 
networks; providing learning courses; providing on-line electronic publications, not 
downloadable; providing sports facilities; providing theatre and cinema facilities; 
provision of amusement and entertainment facilities; provision of distance learning 
courses; provision of education, recreation, instruction, tuition and training both 
interactive and non-interactive; provision of entertainment, cultural or sporting 
event activities and booking or reservation services of entertainment, cultural or 
sporting event activities provided in relation to a loyalty program or incentive 
scheme; provision of facilities for organizing educational workshops, classes, 
seminars and training programmes; provision of on-site learning programmes; provision 
of recreation facilities; publication and issuing a printed matter on-line from a 
computer databases or the Internet; publication of book, magazines and printed 
matters, movie reviews; publication of electronic books and journals on-line; 
publication of instructional literature; publishing of instructional books; recreation 
information; rental of artwork; rental of educational and instructional materials; 
rental of image-recorded magnetic tapes; rental of instructional materials; rental of 
movie projectors and their accessories; rental of musical instruments; rental of pre-
recorded video tapes, video disks and movie films; rental of records or sound-recorded 
magnetic tapes; rental of sound recordings, films, film projectors, videotapes, video 
cassette recorders, radios and television sets and accessories therefor; show 
production services; theatre production services and ticketing agency services; ticket 
reservation services [entertainment]; ticketing services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; tuition in sports and in physical fitness; workshops 
for recreational purposes; providing information in the field of education, 



 
  
                        

9/38 
 

 

公報編號 Journal No.: 2020/103 公布日期 Publication Date:28-08-2020 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

entertainment, sporting and culture activities through a website; entertainment and 
educational services, namely, providing a website that displays various requests, 
reviews, recommendations, rankings, trackings, votes, and information relating to 
uncreated, unreleased, new, special, popular, and rare products, services, and events 
in the fields of education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; provision 
of on-line publications of non-downloadable news or reports on politics, community, 
business, banking, finance, education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; 
information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; 
other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational services or 
kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; design and development of computer hardware 
and software; application service provider services; cloud computing services in 
relation to computing resources delivered as a service over a network, including 
infrastructure as a service (IaaS), platform as a service (PaaS), unified 
communications as a service (UCaaS), IT as a service (ITaaS), software defined network 
as a service (SDNaaS), mobile backend as a service (MBaas), network as a service 
(NaaS), hosting of software as a service (SaaS), storage as a service (STaaS), 
security as a service (SECaaS), telecommunications as a service (TaaS), data as a 
service (DaaS), test environment as a service (TEaaS), desktop virtualization, API as 
a service (APIaaS), and backend as a service (BaaS); cloud computing; compilation of 
information relating to information technology; computer consultancy in the field of 
programming and development of e-business portals; computer network services; computer 
program advisory services; computer security services (design and development of 
secure computer hardware, software and systems); computer services featuring software 
to facilitate the posting, uploading, displaying, tagging, blogging, sharing and 
providing of electronic media or information via telecommunication networks and the 
internet; computer services in relation to creating an online community for registered 
users to engage in social networking; computer services in relation to creating 
virtual communities for customers to participate in interactive discussions and engage 
in social, business and community networking; computer services, namely, hosting and 
providing of an electronic platform for sharing and transmitting data; computerized 
industrial research services over, by or through local or wide area computer networks, 
wireless communication networks, global computer information networks and other 
electronic communication networks; creating, designing and maintaining web pages and 
websites; data backup; data restoration; data storage services; design and development 
of computer and communication networks; design and development of computer security 
services; design of communication systems; design of communications apparatus; 
development of computerized databases and computer programs; development, maintenance 
and updating of a telecommunications network search engine; disaster recovery 
services; electronic data storage; hosting computer sites and websites; hosting of 
software as a service (SaaS); hosting platforms on the Internet; industrial research 
services; computer information services provided on-line from a computer database or 
over networks, or over the Internet, intranets or extranets; information technology 
(IT) services (computer hardware, software and peripherals design and technical 
consultancy); information technology consultancy services; installation and 
maintenance of middleware and firmware; installation of computer software; maintenance 
of computer software; on-line and/or Internet, intranet and/or extranet storage 
services for computer data and statistics; online provision of web-based applications; 
programming of software for Internet platforms; providing computer information from 
searchable indexes and databases of information, including text, graphics, electronic 
documents, electronic media, photographic images and audio visual information, via 
telecommunication networks and the internet; providing temporary use of non-



 
  
                        

10/38 
 

 

公報編號 Journal No.: 2020/103 公布日期 Publication Date:28-08-2020 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

downloadable software applications accessible via a web site; provision of database 
testing, analysis and management services; recovery of computer data; rental and 
leasing of computer hardware and computer software; repair of computer software; 
research and development for others; services for monitoring computer applications; 
software as a service (SaaS); technical computer support services; technical project 
studies; technical research; troubleshooting of computer hardware and software 
problems; updating of computer software; web portal services (designing or hosting); 
advisory, consultancy and information services in relation to the aforesaid services, 
including the provision of the aforesaid services online via a website, the internet 
or other computer networks and/or accessible by mobile phone and other internet-
enabled devices; information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the 
aforesaid services; other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 9 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and 
instruments; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, 
accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity; apparatus for recording, 
transmission or reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data carriers, recording 
discs; compact discs, DVDs and other digital recording media; mechanisms for coin-
operated apparatus; cash registers, calculating machines, data processing equipment, 
computers; computer software; fire-extinguishing apparatus; apparatus for storing, 
recording, transmitting and reproducing sound and/or images; reading pens; electronic 
publication (downloadable) provided on-line from database or a global computer 
network; audio and video tapes containing news, business and financial information, 
information in the construction and aviation industries and educational programs; 
audio books; audio recording for educational programmes; audio-visual equipment for 
educational use; audio-visual teaching equipment; business management software; 
calculating software for electronic learning and education; cards for electronic, 
optical or magnetic storage of data for use as customer loyalty cards; chips embedded 
cards; computer apparatus for educational use; computer hardware; computer programs 
for educational purposes; computer programs; computer software DVD; computer software 
featuring learning activities, games, and entertainment; computer software for 
business accounting and portfolio management; computer software for learning foreign 
languages; computer software for processing, creating, editing, importing, exporting 
and software applications; computer software; computer systems; data storage cards; 
digital book readers; digital photo frames; digital recording media; downloadable 
audio recordings, video recordings, music, sounds, images, text and publications; 
downloadable computer software; educational and teaching apparatus; educational 
software; electronic audio books; electronic book readers; electronic books and 
publications (downloadable) ; electronic cards and stored value cards; electronic 
communicating and reading devices; electronic instructional books and manuals sold as 
a unit; electronic publication (downloadable); encoded cards; integrated circuit cards 
[smart cards]; interactive computer systems; magnetic coded cards and coded card 
readers; magnetic identity cards; pre-recorded audio and visual programmes designed to 
stimulate the learning capabilities of infants and young children; pre-recorded 
computer programs and computer software; pre-recorded laser discs and interactive 
videos; project management software; readers [data processing equipment]; report 
management software; software for testing and assessment in the field of human 
resources, and electronic instructional manuals provided therewith; sunglasses; web-
based interactive computer software solutions; parts and fittings for all the 



 
  
                        

11/38 
 

 

公報編號 Journal No.: 2020/103 公布日期 Publication Date:28-08-2020 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

aforesaid goods; all in relation to the provision of pre-school educational services 
or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Paper and cardboard; printed matter; bookbinding material; photographs; stationery and 
office requisites, except furniture; adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' and drawing materials; paintbrushes; instructional and teaching materials; 
plastic sheets, films and bags for wrapping and packaging; printers' type, printing 
blocks; advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; advertising and promotional 
materials; alphabetic letter as stencils for learning purposes; anniversary books; 
architects' models; bags of paper or plastics, for packaging; books; boxes of 
cardboard or paper; brochures; calendars; card stands; cardboard cards; cards for use 
in connection with member reward schemes, incentive schemes, promotional schemes and 
customer loyalty schemes [other than encoded or magnetic]; paper cards; catalogues; 
charts; children storybooks; Children's books incorporating an audio component; 
children's books; circulars; coasters of paper; comic books; decals; diaries; display 
banners of paper or cardboard; display cards; drawing materials; educational 
activities books; educational books; educational materials [other than apparatus] for 
use in teaching; educational materials [printed] for the teaching of languages; 
educational materials in written form; educational printed publications; educational 
textbooks; educational texts; envelopes; exercise books; flashcards [teaching 
materials]; folders [stationery]; gift cards; gift token cards; gift vouchers; 
greeting cards; guides [instructional books]; handbooks (manuals); holders for cards; 
identification cards [other than encoded or magnetic]; instructional books; 
instructional guides; instructional leaflets; instructional manuals; journals; 
leaflets; magazine advertisements; magazine supplements to newspapers; magazines 
(periodicals); manuals for educational purposes; manuals; material for packaging; 
membership cards; membership certificates; musical greeting cards; name cards; 
newsletters; notebooks; notepads; notice cards; number symbols as stencils for 
learning purposes; pamphlets; paper products; paper sheets; pens; periodicals; photo 
frames; photographs; pictures; place cards; plans; posters; printed educational 
materials; printed instructional leaflets; printed instructional materials; printed 
plastic cards (other than magnetic or encoded); printed publications; printed teaching 
materials; publications; reference books; reports; song books; stationery; stickers; 
sticky note pads; table mats of paper; wrapping paper; writing instruments; writing 
materials; party decorations and novelty party items, including streamers; parts and 
fittings for all the aforesaid goods; all in relation to the provision of pre-school 
educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather; animal skins and hides; luggage and carrying bags; 
umbrellas and parasols; walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; collars, leashes 
and clothing for animals; backpacks; bags; beach bags; carrying bags; casual bags; 
clutch bags; coin purses; cosmetic cases and bags (sold empty); credit card cases; 
driving licence cases; garment bags for travel; key cases; knapsacks; luggage tags; 
luggage; pocket wallets; rucksacks; school bags; shoulder bags; sport bags; travelling 
bags; travelling sets (leatherware); travelling trunks; trunks; umbrellas; waist bags; 
wheeled shopping bags; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods; all in relation 
to the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing, footwear, headgear; anoraks; aprons [clothing]; babies' diapers of textile; 
bandanas [neckerchiefs]; belts for clothing; boots for sports; camisoles; caps; 
clothes for sports; coats; collar protectors [for wear]; ear muffs [clothing]; 
garters; gloves and mittens [clothing]; golf shoes; gymnastic shoes; hats; hoods; 
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jackets; jerseys; knitwear; masquerade costumes; mufflers; neckties; nightcaps; 
nightwear; pants; parkas; sandals; scarves [scarfs]; school uniforms; shawls; shirts; 
shoes and boots; skirts; slippers; sock suspenders; socks and stockings; suspenders 
[braces]; sweaters; swimming caps [bathing caps]; swimwear [bathing suits]; trousers; 
T-shirts; underwear [underclothing]; vests; waistbands; wristbands; parts and fittings 
for all the aforesaid goods; all in relation to the provision of pre-school 
educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Games, toys and playthings; video game apparatus; gymnastic and sporting articles; 
decorations for Christmas trees; action figures; children's activity sets; balloons 
(toys); balls; beach toys; billiard equipment; board games; card games; checkers 
[checker sets]; chess games; collectable card games; collectible dolls; computer games 
apparatus and fittings therefor; craft and model kits; dice cups; dice; die-cast 
vehicles and models; doll clothing and doll accessories; dolls; dominoes; dress-up 
accessories for toys; dress-up masks; educational playthings for use in teaching; 
educational playthings; educational toys; electronic arcade games; electronic 
educational games machines for children; electronic educational games; electronic 
educational teaching games for children; electronic educational teaching games; 
electronic toys and games; flying discs; game machines and apparatus; gaming devices 
for use with consoles; handheld electronic and computer games; inflatable figure toys; 
inflatable swimming pools; inflatables, including arm bands, baby floats, beach balls 
and swim rings; kites; marbles; musical toys; non-board games; party decorations and 
novelty party items, including poppers, favours, hats and party games; party novelties 
in the form of dress-up costumes, toy make-up and accessories; pinball game machines; 
playing cards and trading cards; plush toys; puppets and finger toys; puzzles; radio-
controlled toys; ride-on toys; role-play toys; roller skates; skateboards; snowboards; 
soft toys; spinning toys; sports bags (shaped to contain specific apparatus used in 
playing sports); sports equipment; tabletop games; tactile educational games 
[playthings]; tactile educational toys [playthings]; toy audio and video machines with 
sing along devices; toy bicycles and bicycle accessories; toy cameras; toy camping 
equipment; toy cosmetics; toy diaries; toy dolls; toy figurines; toy houses, furniture 
and kitchenware; toy musical instruments, microphones, microphone stands and speakers; 
toy password journals; toy science kits; toy scooters; toy vanity cases, gloves, hats 
and jewellery; toy walkie-talkies; toys adapted for educational purposes; toys and toy 
accessories for outdoor sports and games included in this class; video game apparatus 
and fittings therefor; video game apparatus; water slides; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; all in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Organizing and conducting trade shows and product shows; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Computer services relating to provision of access to real time financial markets 
information, discussion forum and advice; computer services relating to the access of 
an on-line network service for users to transfer personal information to and share 
personal information with and among multiple online facilities; information, advisory 
and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 41 
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Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural activities; 
academy education services; amusement centre services; amusement park services; 
arrangement of entertainment activities; arrangement of entertainment and cultural 
events; arrangement of recreation activities; arrangement of sporting activities; 
arranging and conducting conferences and conventions; arranging and conducting 
exhibitions, conventions, conferences, congresses, seminars, training workshops, 
training courses, cultural or sports competitions, shows for cultural, educational or 
entertainment purposes; arranging and conducting instructional courses; arranging and 
conducting of workshops; arranging events for education or entertainment purposes; 
arranging professional workshop and training courses; arranging, conducting and 
organizing cultural and sporting activities; audio production and recording; audio 
recording services for entertainment and educational events; book rental; booking of 
tickets for entertainment activities; booking services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; charitable services, namely academic mentoring, 
education or training; club services [entertainment or education]; club services 
relating to entertainment, education or cultural activities; clubs party planning for 
entertainment purposes; conducting classes, seminars, and workshops for educational 
purposes; conducting learning courses; consultancy services relating to the designing 
of training courses; demonstration for instructional purposes; design of educational 
courses, examinations and qualifications; designing of learning programmes for 
language studying; direction or presentation of plays for educational and 
entertainment purposes; distance learning education services; electronic publishing 
services for others; entertainment and educational services, namely, providing motion 
picture films, movies, videos, music videos, animation, musical recordings, radio 
programming and multimedia content in the fields of entertainment and education; 
entertainment and recreation information; entertainment services, including cinemas, 
theatres; health club services [health and fitness training]; hiring of sports 
equipments; indoor and outdoor recreation centre and playground services; information 
on sporting and cultural activities; instructional services relating to sporting 
activities; interactive and distance learning or training courses and sessions 
provided on-line via a telecommunications link or computer network or provided by 
other means; leisure centre services; library services; magazine publishing; non-
financial sponsorship of sporting competition and entertainment and of cultural 
events; on-line library services, namely, providing electronic library services which 
feature newspapers, magazines, photographs and pictures via an on-line computer 
network; online publication (non-downloadable); on-line ticket reservation services 
for sports, entertainment, cultural and educational events; organization of 
entertainment services including art exhibitions, sport, music, cultural and 
recreational events and competitions; organization and arranging of musical events and 
other cultural and artistic events; organization of competition; organization of 
exhibitions for cultural or educational purposes; organization of shows; organizing 
and conducting exhibitions, educational shows and cultural shows; organizing and 
conducting of sports and cultural activities; provision of entertainment, sporting and 
cultural services for charitable fundraising events; organizing cultural and arts 
events; organizing exhibitions for sporting, cultural and educational activities; 
organizing of art exhibitions; organizing of sporting, recreational, cultural and 
educational activities; planning and arranging of showing movies, shows and musical 
performance; presentation of live performances; presentation of works of visual art or 
literature to the public for cultural or educational purposes; production and 
provision of entertainment news and entertainment information via communication and 
computer networks; production of cinefilms and television programmes; providing club 
recreation facilities; providing electronic publications through telecommunication or 
computer networks [not downloadable]; providing facilities for recreation activities; 
providing information, namely, ratings, reviews and recommendations of users on events 
and activities in the field of entertainment and education via the internet, 
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electronic communications networks, computer networks and wireless communications 
networks; providing learning courses; providing on-line electronic publications, not 
downloadable; providing sports facilities; providing theatre and cinema facilities; 
provision of amusement and entertainment facilities; provision of distance learning 
courses; provision of education, recreation, instruction, tuition and training both 
interactive and non-interactive; provision of entertainment, cultural or sporting 
event activities and booking or reservation services of entertainment, cultural or 
sporting event activities provided in relation to a loyalty program or incentive 
scheme; provision of facilities for organizing educational workshops, classes, 
seminars and training programmes; provision of on-site learning programmes; provision 
of recreation facilities; publication and issuing a printed matter on-line from a 
computer databases or the Internet; publication of book, magazines and printed 
matters, movie reviews; publication of electronic books and journals on-line; 
publication of instructional literature; publishing of instructional books; recreation 
information; rental of artwork; rental of educational and instructional materials; 
rental of image-recorded magnetic tapes; rental of instructional materials; rental of 
movie projectors and their accessories; rental of musical instruments; rental of pre-
recorded video tapes, video disks and movie films; rental of records or sound-recorded 
magnetic tapes; rental of sound recordings, films, film projectors, videotapes, video 
cassette recorders, radios and television sets and accessories therefor; show 
production services; theatre production services and ticketing agency services; ticket 
reservation services [entertainment]; ticketing services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; tuition in sports and in physical fitness; workshops 
for recreational purposes; providing information in the field of education, 
entertainment, sporting and culture activities through a website; entertainment and 
educational services, namely, providing a website that displays various requests, 
reviews, recommendations, rankings, trackings, votes, and information relating to 
uncreated, unreleased, new, special, popular, and rare products, services, and events 
in the fields of education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; provision 
of on-line publications of non-downloadable news or reports on politics, community, 
business, banking, finance, education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; 
information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all 
in relation to the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school 
services. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; design and development of computer hardware 
and software; application service provider services; cloud computing services in 
relation to computing resources delivered as a service over a network, including 
infrastructure as a service (IaaS), platform as a service (PaaS), unified 
communications as a service (UCaaS), IT as a service (ITaaS), software defined network 
as a service (SDNaaS), mobile backend as a service (MBaas), network as a service 
(NaaS), hosting of software as a service (SaaS), storage as a service (STaaS), 
security as a service (SECaaS), telecommunications as a service (TaaS), data as a 
service (DaaS), test environment as a service (TEaaS), desktop virtualization, API as 
a service (APIaaS), and backend as a service (BaaS); cloud computing; compilation of 
information relating to information technology; computer consultancy in the field of 
programming and development of e-business portals; computer network services; computer 
program advisory services; computer security services (design and development of 
secure computer hardware, software and systems); computer services featuring software 
to facilitate the posting, uploading, displaying, tagging, blogging, sharing and 
providing of electronic media or information via telecommunication networks and the 
internet; computer services in relation to creating an online community for registered 
users to engage in social networking; computer services in relation to creating 
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virtual communities for customers to participate in interactive discussions and engage 
in social, business and community networking; computer services, namely, hosting and 
providing of an electronic platform for sharing and transmitting data; computerized 
industrial research services over, by or through local or wide area computer networks, 
wireless communication networks, global computer information networks and other 
electronic communication networks; creating, designing and maintaining web pages and 
websites; data backup; data restoration; data storage services; design and development 
of computer and communication networks; design and development of computer security 
services; design of communication systems; design of communications apparatus; 
development of computerized databases and computer programs; development, maintenance 
and updating of a telecommunications network search engine; disaster recovery 
services; electronic data storage; hosting computer sites and websites; hosting of 
software as a service (SaaS); hosting platforms on the Internet; industrial research 
services; computer information services provided on-line from a computer database or 
over networks, or over the Internet, intranets or extranets; information technology 
(IT) services (computer hardware, software and peripherals design and technical 
consultancy); information technology consultancy services; installation and 
maintenance of middleware and firmware; installation of computer software; maintenance 
of computer software; on-line and/or Internet, intranet and/or extranet storage 
services for computer data and statistics; online provision of web-based applications; 
programming of software for Internet platforms; providing computer information from 
searchable indexes and databases of information, including text, graphics, electronic 
documents, electronic media, photographic images and audio visual information, via 
telecommunication networks and the internet; providing temporary use of non-
downloadable software applications accessible via a web site; provision of database 
testing, analysis and management services; recovery of computer data; rental and 
leasing of computer hardware and computer software; repair of computer software; 
research and development for others; services for monitoring computer applications; 
software as a service (SaaS); technical computer support services; technical project 
studies; technical research; troubleshooting of computer hardware and software 
problems; updating of computer software; web portal services (designing or hosting); 
advisory, consultancy and information services in relation to the aforesaid services, 
including the provision of the aforesaid services online via a website, the internet 
or other computer networks and/or accessible by mobile phone and other internet-
enabled devices; information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the 
aforesaid services; all in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

304618990 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Stand New Ltd. 
38/F New World Tower 1, 
18 Queen's Road Central, 
HONG KONG 



 
  
                        

16/38 
 

 

公報編號 Journal No.: 2020/103 公布日期 Publication Date:28-08-2020 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Hogan Lovells 
11th Floor, One Pacific Place, 
88 Queensway, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

16,41 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

01-08-2018  
 
13-01-2020 

     

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 16 
Paper and cardboard; printed matter; bookbinding material; photographs; stationery and 
office requisites, except furniture; adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' and drawing materials; paintbrushes; instructional and teaching materials; 
plastic sheets, films and bags for wrapping and packaging; printers' type, printing 
blocks; advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; advertising and promotional 
materials; alphabetic letter as stencils for learning purposes; anniversary books; 
architects' models; bags of paper or plastics, for packaging; books; boxes of 
cardboard or paper; brochures; calendars; card stands; cardboard cards; cards for use 
in connection with member reward schemes, incentive schemes, promotional schemes and 
customer loyalty schemes [other than encoded or magnetic]; paper cards; catalogues; 
charts; children storybooks; Children's books incorporating an audio component; 
children's books; circulars; coasters of paper; comic books; decals; diaries; display 
banners of paper or cardboard; display cards; drawing materials; educational 
activities books; educational books; educational materials [other than apparatus] for 
use in teaching; educational materials [printed] for the teaching of languages; 
educational materials in written form; educational printed publications; educational 
textbooks; educational texts; envelopes; exercise books; flashcards [teaching 
materials]; folders [stationery]; gift cards; gift token cards; gift vouchers; 
greeting cards; guides [instructional books]; handbooks (manuals); holders for cards; 
identification cards [other than encoded or magnetic]; instructional books; 
instructional guides; instructional leaflets; instructional manuals; journals; 
leaflets; magazine advertisements; magazine supplements to newspapers; magazines 
(periodicals); manuals for educational purposes; manuals; material for packaging; 
membership cards; membership certificates; musical greeting cards; name cards; 
newsletters; notebooks; notepads; notice cards; number symbols as stencils for 
learning purposes; pamphlets; paper products; paper sheets; pens; periodicals; photo 
frames; photographs; pictures; place cards; plans; posters; printed educational 
materials; printed instructional leaflets; printed instructional materials; printed 
plastic cards (other than magnetic or encoded); printed publications; printed teaching 
materials; publications; reference books; reports; song books; stationery; stickers; 
sticky note pads; table mats of paper; wrapping paper; writing instruments; writing 
materials; party decorations and novelty party items, including streamers; parts and 
fittings for all the aforesaid goods; other than in relation to the provision of pre-
school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural activities; 
academy education services; amusement centre services; amusement park services; 
arrangement of entertainment activities; arrangement of entertainment and cultural 
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events; arrangement of recreation activities; arrangement of sporting activities; 
arranging and conducting conferences and conventions; arranging and conducting 
exhibitions, conventions, conferences, congresses, seminars, training workshops, 
training courses, cultural or sports competitions, shows for cultural, educational or 
entertainment purposes; arranging and conducting instructional courses; arranging and 
conducting of workshops; arranging events for education or entertainment purposes; 
arranging professional workshop and training courses; arranging, conducting and 
organizing cultural and sporting activities; audio production and recording; audio 
recording services for entertainment and educational events; book rental; booking of 
tickets for entertainment activities; booking services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; charitable services, namely academic mentoring, 
education or training; club services [entertainment or education]; club services 
relating to entertainment, education or cultural activities; clubs party planning for 
entertainment purposes; conducting classes, seminars, and workshops for educational 
purposes; conducting learning courses; consultancy services relating to the designing 
of training courses; demonstration for instructional purposes; design of educational 
courses, examinations and qualifications; designing of learning programmes for 
language studying; direction or presentation of plays for educational and 
entertainment purposes; distance learning education services; electronic publishing 
services for others; entertainment and educational services, namely, providing motion 
picture films, movies, videos, music videos, animation, musical recordings, radio 
programming and multimedia content in the fields of entertainment and education; 
entertainment and recreation information; entertainment services, including cinemas, 
theatres; health club services [health and fitness training]; hiring of sports 
equipments; indoor and outdoor recreation centre and playground services; information 
on sporting and cultural activities; instructional services relating to sporting 
activities; interactive and distance learning or training courses and sessions 
provided on-line via a telecommunications link or computer network or provided by 
other means; leisure centre services; library services; magazine publishing; non-
financial sponsorship of sporting competition and entertainment and of cultural 
events; on-line library services, namely, providing electronic library services which 
feature newspapers, magazines, photographs and pictures via an on-line computer 
network; online publication (non-downloadable); on-line ticket reservation services 
for sports, entertainment, cultural and educational events; organization of 
entertainment services including art exhibitions, sport, music, cultural and 
recreational events and competitions; organization and arranging of musical events and 
other cultural and artistic events; organization of competition; organization of 
exhibitions for cultural or educational purposes; organization of shows; organizing 
and conducting exhibitions, educational shows and cultural shows; organizing and 
conducting of sports and cultural activities; provision of entertainment, sporting and 
cultural services for charitable fundraising events; organizing cultural and arts 
events; organizing exhibitions for sporting, cultural and educational activities; 
organizing of art exhibitions; organizing of sporting, recreational, cultural and 
educational activities; planning and arranging of showing movies, shows and musical 
performance; presentation of live performances; presentation of works of visual art or 
literature to the public for cultural or educational purposes; production and 
provision of entertainment news and entertainment information via communication and 
computer networks; production of cinefilms and television programmes; providing club 
recreation facilities; providing electronic publications through telecommunication or 
computer networks [not downloadable]; providing facilities for recreation activities; 
providing information, namely, ratings, reviews and recommendations of users on events 
and activities in the field of entertainment and education via the internet, 
electronic communications networks, computer networks and wireless communications 
networks; providing learning courses; providing on-line electronic publications, not 
downloadable; providing sports facilities; providing theatre and cinema facilities; 
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provision of amusement and entertainment facilities; provision of distance learning 
courses; provision of education, recreation, instruction, tuition and training both 
interactive and non-interactive; provision of entertainment, cultural or sporting 
event activities and booking or reservation services of entertainment, cultural or 
sporting event activities provided in relation to a loyalty program or incentive 
scheme; provision of facilities for organizing educational workshops, classes, 
seminars and training programmes; provision of on-site learning programmes; provision 
of recreation facilities; publication and issuing a printed matter on-line from a 
computer databases or the Internet; publication of book, magazines and printed 
matters, movie reviews; publication of electronic books and journals on-line; 
publication of instructional literature; publishing of instructional books; recreation 
information; rental of artwork; rental of educational and instructional materials; 
rental of image-recorded magnetic tapes; rental of instructional materials; rental of 
movie projectors and their accessories; rental of musical instruments; rental of pre-
recorded video tapes, video disks and movie films; rental of records or sound-recorded 
magnetic tapes; rental of sound recordings, films, film projectors, videotapes, video 
cassette recorders, radios and television sets and accessories therefor; show 
production services; theatre production services and ticketing agency services; ticket 
reservation services [entertainment]; ticketing services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; tuition in sports and in physical fitness; workshops 
for recreational purposes; providing information in the field of education, 
entertainment, sporting and culture activities through a website; entertainment and 
educational services, namely, providing a website that displays various requests, 
reviews, recommendations, rankings, trackings, votes, and information relating to 
uncreated, unreleased, new, special, popular, and rare products, services, and events 
in the fields of education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; provision 
of on-line publications of non-downloadable news or reports on politics, community, 
business, banking, finance, education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; 
information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; 
other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational services or 
kindergarten school services. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 16 
Paper and cardboard; printed matter; bookbinding material; photographs; stationery and 
office requisites, except furniture; adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' and drawing materials; paintbrushes; instructional and teaching materials; 
plastic sheets, films and bags for wrapping and packaging; printers' type, printing 
blocks; advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; advertising and promotional 
materials; alphabetic letter as stencils for learning purposes; anniversary books; 
architects' models; bags of paper or plastics, for packaging; books; boxes of 
cardboard or paper; brochures; calendars; card stands; cardboard cards; cards for use 
in connection with member reward schemes, incentive schemes, promotional schemes and 
customer loyalty schemes [other than encoded or magnetic]; paper cards; catalogues; 
charts; children storybooks; Children's books incorporating an audio component; 
children's books; circulars; coasters of paper; comic books; decals; diaries; display 
banners of paper or cardboard; display cards; drawing materials; educational 
activities books; educational books; educational materials [other than apparatus] for 
use in teaching; educational materials [printed] for the teaching of languages; 
educational materials in written form; educational printed publications; educational 
textbooks; educational texts; envelopes; exercise books; flashcards [teaching 
materials]; folders [stationery]; gift cards; gift token cards; gift vouchers; 
greeting cards; guides [instructional books]; handbooks (manuals); holders for cards; 
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identification cards [other than encoded or magnetic]; instructional books; 
instructional guides; instructional leaflets; instructional manuals; journals; 
leaflets; magazine advertisements; magazine supplements to newspapers; magazines 
(periodicals); manuals for educational purposes; manuals; material for packaging; 
membership cards; membership certificates; musical greeting cards; name cards; 
newsletters; notebooks; notepads; notice cards; number symbols as stencils for 
learning purposes; pamphlets; paper products; paper sheets; pens; periodicals; photo 
frames; photographs; pictures; place cards; plans; posters; printed educational 
materials; printed instructional leaflets; printed instructional materials; printed 
plastic cards (other than magnetic or encoded); printed publications; printed teaching 
materials; publications; reference books; reports; song books; stationery; stickers; 
sticky note pads; table mats of paper; wrapping paper; writing instruments; writing 
materials; party decorations and novelty party items, including streamers; parts and 
fittings for all the aforesaid goods; all in relation to the provision of pre-school 
educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural activities; 
academy education services; amusement centre services; amusement park services; 
arrangement of entertainment activities; arrangement of entertainment and cultural 
events; arrangement of recreation activities; arrangement of sporting activities; 
arranging and conducting conferences and conventions; arranging and conducting 
exhibitions, conventions, conferences, congresses, seminars, training workshops, 
training courses, cultural or sports competitions, shows for cultural, educational or 
entertainment purposes; arranging and conducting instructional courses; arranging and 
conducting of workshops; arranging events for education or entertainment purposes; 
arranging professional workshop and training courses; arranging, conducting and 
organizing cultural and sporting activities; audio production and recording; audio 
recording services for entertainment and educational events; book rental; booking of 
tickets for entertainment activities; booking services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; charitable services, namely academic mentoring, 
education or training; club services [entertainment or education]; club services 
relating to entertainment, education or cultural activities; clubs party planning for 
entertainment purposes; conducting classes, seminars, and workshops for educational 
purposes; conducting learning courses; consultancy services relating to the designing 
of training courses; demonstration for instructional purposes; design of educational 
courses, examinations and qualifications; designing of learning programmes for 
language studying; direction or presentation of plays for educational and 
entertainment purposes; distance learning education services; electronic publishing 
services for others; entertainment and educational services, namely, providing motion 
picture films, movies, videos, music videos, animation, musical recordings, radio 
programming and multimedia content in the fields of entertainment and education; 
entertainment and recreation information; entertainment services, including cinemas, 
theatres; health club services [health and fitness training]; hiring of sports 
equipments; indoor and outdoor recreation centre and playground services; information 
on sporting and cultural activities; instructional services relating to sporting 
activities; interactive and distance learning or training courses and sessions 
provided on-line via a telecommunications link or computer network or provided by 
other means; leisure centre services; library services; magazine publishing; non-
financial sponsorship of sporting competition and entertainment and of cultural 
events; on-line library services, namely, providing electronic library services which 
feature newspapers, magazines, photographs and pictures via an on-line computer 
network; online publication (non-downloadable); on-line ticket reservation services 
for sports, entertainment, cultural and educational events; organization of 
entertainment services including art exhibitions, sport, music, cultural and 
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recreational events and competitions; organization and arranging of musical events and 
other cultural and artistic events; organization of competition; organization of 
exhibitions for cultural or educational purposes; organization of shows; organizing 
and conducting exhibitions, educational shows and cultural shows; organizing and 
conducting of sports and cultural activities; provision of entertainment, sporting and 
cultural services for charitable fundraising events; organizing cultural and arts 
events; organizing exhibitions for sporting, cultural and educational activities; 
organizing of art exhibitions; organizing of sporting, recreational, cultural and 
educational activities; planning and arranging of showing movies, shows and musical 
performance; presentation of live performances; presentation of works of visual art or 
literature to the public for cultural or educational purposes; production and 
provision of entertainment news and entertainment information via communication and 
computer networks; production of cinefilms and television programmes; providing club 
recreation facilities; providing electronic publications through telecommunication or 
computer networks [not downloadable]; providing facilities for recreation activities; 
providing information, namely, ratings, reviews and recommendations of users on events 
and activities in the field of entertainment and education via the internet, 
electronic communications networks, computer networks and wireless communications 
networks; providing learning courses; providing on-line electronic publications, not 
downloadable; providing sports facilities; providing theatre and cinema facilities; 
provision of amusement and entertainment facilities; provision of distance learning 
courses; provision of education, recreation, instruction, tuition and training both 
interactive and non-interactive; provision of entertainment, cultural or sporting 
event activities and booking or reservation services of entertainment, cultural or 
sporting event activities provided in relation to a loyalty program or incentive 
scheme; provision of facilities for organizing educational workshops, classes, 
seminars and training programmes; provision of on-site learning programmes; provision 
of recreation facilities; publication and issuing a printed matter on-line from a 
computer databases or the Internet; publication of book, magazines and printed 
matters, movie reviews; publication of electronic books and journals on-line; 
publication of instructional literature; publishing of instructional books; recreation 
information; rental of artwork; rental of educational and instructional materials; 
rental of image-recorded magnetic tapes; rental of instructional materials; rental of 
movie projectors and their accessories; rental of musical instruments; rental of pre-
recorded video tapes, video disks and movie films; rental of records or sound-recorded 
magnetic tapes; rental of sound recordings, films, film projectors, videotapes, video 
cassette recorders, radios and television sets and accessories therefor; show 
production services; theatre production services and ticketing agency services; ticket 
reservation services [entertainment]; ticketing services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; tuition in sports and in physical fitness; workshops 
for recreational purposes; providing information in the field of education, 
entertainment, sporting and culture activities through a website; entertainment and 
educational services, namely, providing a website that displays various requests, 
reviews, recommendations, rankings, trackings, votes, and information relating to 
uncreated, unreleased, new, special, popular, and rare products, services, and events 
in the fields of education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; provision 
of on-line publications of non-downloadable news or reports on politics, community, 
business, banking, finance, education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; 
information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all 
in relation to the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school 
services. 

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

304742497 
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[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

VICTORIA EDUCATIONAL ORGANISATION LIMITED (維多利

亞教育機構有限公司) 
G/F., Ko Fung Court, Tower 1, 
No.1 Fok Yum Road, Harbour Heights, 
HONG KONG 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Hogan Lovells 
11th Floor, One Pacific Place, 
88 Queensway, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

9,16,18,25,28,35,38,41,42 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

21-11-2018  
 
06-11-2019 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 9 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and 
instruments; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, 
accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity; apparatus for recording, 
transmission or reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data carriers, recording 
discs; compact discs, DVDs and other digital recording media; mechanisms for coin-
operated apparatus; cash registers, calculating machines, data processing equipment, 
computers; computer software; fire-extinguishing apparatus; apparatus for storing, 
recording, transmitting and reproducing sound and/or images; reading pens; electronic 
publication (downloadable) provided on-line from database or a global computer 
network; audio and video tapes containing news, business and financial information, 
information in the construction and aviation industries and educational programs; 
audio books; audio recording for educational programmes; audio-visual equipment for 
educational use; audio-visual teaching equipment; business management software; 
calculating software for electronic learning and education; cards for electronic, 
optical or magnetic storage of data for use as customer loyalty cards; chips embedded 
cards; computer apparatus for educational use; computer hardware; computer programs 
for educational purposes; computer programs; computer software DVD; computer software 
featuring learning activities, games, and entertainment; computer software for 
business accounting and portfolio management; computer software for learning foreign 
languages; computer software for processing, creating, editing, importing, exporting 
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and software applications; computer software; computer systems; data storage cards; 
digital book readers; digital photo frames; digital recording media; downloadable 
audio recordings, video recordings, music, sounds, images, text and publications; 
downloadable computer software; educational and teaching apparatus; educational 
software; electronic audio books; electronic book readers; electronic books and 
publications (downloadable) ; electronic cards and stored value cards; electronic 
communicating and reading devices; electronic instructional books and manuals sold as 
a unit; electronic publication (downloadable); encoded cards; integrated circuit cards 
[smart cards]; interactive computer systems; magnetic coded cards and coded card 
readers; magnetic identity cards; pre-recorded audio and visual programmes designed to 
stimulate the learning capabilities of infants and young children; pre-recorded 
computer programs and computer software; pre-recorded laser discs and interactive 
videos; project management software; readers [data processing equipment]; report 
management software; software for testing and assessment in the field of human 
resources, and electronic instructional manuals provided therewith; sunglasses; web-
based interactive computer software solutions; parts and fittings for all the 
aforesaid goods; other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Paper and cardboard; printed matter; bookbinding material; photographs; stationery and 
office requisites, except furniture; adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' and drawing materials; paintbrushes; instructional and teaching materials; 
plastic sheets, films and bags for wrapping and packaging; printers' type, printing 
blocks; advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; advertising and promotional 
materials; alphabetic letter as stencils for learning purposes; anniversary books; 
architects' models; bags of paper or plastics, for packaging; books; boxes of 
cardboard or paper; brochures; calendars; card stands; cardboard cards; cards for use 
in connection with member reward schemes, incentive schemes, promotional schemes and 
customer loyalty schemes [other than encoded or magnetic]; paper cards; catalogues; 
charts; children storybooks; Children's books incorporating an audio component; 
children's books; circulars; coasters of paper; comic books; decals; diaries; display 
banners of paper or cardboard; display cards; drawing materials; educational 
activities books; educational books; educational materials [other than apparatus] for 
use in teaching; educational materials [printed] for the teaching of languages; 
educational materials in written form; educational printed publications; educational 
textbooks; educational texts; envelopes; exercise books; flashcards [teaching 
materials]; folders [stationery]; gift cards; gift token cards; gift vouchers; 
greeting cards; guides [instructional books]; handbooks (manuals); holders for cards; 
identification cards [other than encoded or magnetic]; instructional books; 
instructional guides; instructional leaflets; instructional manuals; journals; 
leaflets; magazine advertisements; magazine supplements to newspapers; magazines 
(periodicals); manuals for educational purposes; manuals; material for packaging; 
membership cards; membership certificates; musical greeting cards; name cards; 
newsletters; notebooks; notepads; notice cards; number symbols as stencils for 
learning purposes; pamphlets; paper products; paper sheets; pens; periodicals; photo 
frames; photographs; pictures; place cards; plans; posters; printed educational 
materials; printed instructional leaflets; printed instructional materials; printed 
plastic cards (other than magnetic or encoded); printed publications; printed teaching 
materials; publications; reference books; reports; song books; stationery; stickers; 
sticky note pads; table mats of paper; wrapping paper; writing instruments; writing 
materials; party decorations and novelty party items, including streamers; parts and 
fittings for all the aforesaid goods; other than in relation to the provision of pre-
school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
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類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather; animal skins and hides; luggage and carrying bags; 
umbrellas and parasols; walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; collars, leashes 
and clothing for animals; backpacks; bags; beach bags; carrying bags; casual bags; 
clutch bags; coin purses; cosmetic cases and bags (sold empty); credit card cases; 
driving licence cases; garment bags for travel; key cases; knapsacks; luggage tags; 
luggage; pocket wallets; rucksacks; school bags; shoulder bags; sport bags; travelling 
bags; travelling sets (leatherware); travelling trunks; trunks; umbrellas; waist bags; 
wheeled shopping bags; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods; other than in 
relation to the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school 
services. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing, footwear, headgear; anoraks; aprons [clothing]; babies' diapers of textile; 
bandanas [neckerchiefs]; belts for clothing; boots for sports; camisoles; caps; 
clothes for sports; coats; collar protectors [for wear]; ear muffs [clothing]; 
garters; gloves and mittens [clothing]; golf shoes; gymnastic shoes; hats; hoods; 
jackets; jerseys; knitwear; masquerade costumes; mufflers; neckties; nightcaps; 
nightwear; pants; parkas; sandals; scarves [scarfs]; school uniforms; shawls; shirts; 
shoes and boots; skirts; slippers; sock suspenders; socks and stockings; suspenders 
[braces]; sweaters; swimming caps [bathing caps]; swimwear [bathing suits]; trousers; 
T-shirts; underwear [underclothing]; vests; waistbands; wristbands; parts and fittings 
for all the aforesaid goods; other than in relation to the provision of pre-school 
educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Games, toys and playthings; video game apparatus; gymnastic and sporting articles; 
decorations for Christmas trees; action figures; children's activity sets; balloons 
(toys); balls; beach toys; billiard equipment; board games; card games; checkers 
[checker sets]; chess games; collectable card games; collectible dolls; computer games 
apparatus and fittings therefor; craft and model kits; dice cups; dice; die-cast 
vehicles and models; doll clothing and doll accessories; dolls; dominoes; dress-up 
accessories for toys; dress-up masks; educational playthings for use in teaching; 
educational playthings; educational toys; electronic arcade games; electronic 
educational games machines for children; electronic educational games; electronic 
educational teaching games for children; electronic educational teaching games; 
electronic toys and games; flying discs; game machines and apparatus; gaming devices 
for use with consoles; handheld electronic and computer games; inflatable figure toys; 
inflatable swimming pools; inflatables, including arm bands, baby floats, beach balls 
and swim rings; kites; marbles; musical toys; non-board games; party decorations and 
novelty party items, including poppers, favours, hats and party games; party novelties 
in the form of dress-up costumes, toy make-up and accessories; pinball game machines; 
playing cards and trading cards; plush toys; puppets and finger toys; puzzles; radio-
controlled toys; ride-on toys; role-play toys; roller skates; skateboards; snowboards; 
soft toys; spinning toys; sports bags (shaped to contain specific apparatus used in 
playing sports); sports equipment; tabletop games; tactile educational games 
[playthings]; tactile educational toys [playthings]; toy audio and video machines with 
sing along devices; toy bicycles and bicycle accessories; toy cameras; toy camping 
equipment; toy cosmetics; toy diaries; toy dolls; toy figurines; toy houses, furniture 
and kitchenware; toy musical instruments, microphones, microphone stands and speakers; 
toy password journals; toy science kits; toy scooters; toy vanity cases, gloves, hats 
and jewellery; toy walkie-talkies; toys adapted for educational purposes; toys and toy 
accessories for outdoor sports and games included in this class; video game apparatus 
and fittings therefor; video game apparatus; water slides; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
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services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Organizing and conducting trade shows and product shows; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; other than in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Computer services relating to provision of access to real time financial markets 
information, discussion forum and advice; computer services relating to the access of 
an on-line network service for users to transfer personal information to and share 
personal information with and among multiple online facilities; information, advisory 
and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; other than in relation to 
the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural activities; 
academy education services; amusement centre services; amusement park services; 
arrangement of entertainment activities; arrangement of entertainment and cultural 
events; arrangement of recreation activities; arrangement of sporting activities; 
arranging and conducting conferences and conventions; arranging and conducting 
exhibitions, conventions, conferences, congresses, seminars, training workshops, 
training courses, cultural or sports competitions, shows for cultural, educational or 
entertainment purposes; arranging and conducting instructional courses; arranging and 
conducting of workshops; arranging events for education or entertainment purposes; 
arranging professional workshop and training courses; arranging, conducting and 
organizing cultural and sporting activities; audio production and recording; audio 
recording services for entertainment and educational events; book rental; booking of 
tickets for entertainment activities; booking services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; charitable services, namely academic mentoring, 
education or training; club services [entertainment or education]; club services 
relating to entertainment, education or cultural activities; clubs party planning for 
entertainment purposes; conducting classes, seminars, and workshops for educational 
purposes; conducting learning courses; consultancy services relating to the designing 
of training courses; demonstration for instructional purposes; design of educational 
courses, examinations and qualifications; designing of learning programmes for 
language studying; direction or presentation of plays for educational and 
entertainment purposes; distance learning education services; electronic publishing 
services for others; entertainment and educational services, namely, providing motion 
picture films, movies, videos, music videos, animation, musical recordings, radio 
programming and multimedia content in the fields of entertainment and education; 
entertainment and recreation information; entertainment services, including cinemas, 
theatres; health club services [health and fitness training]; hiring of sports 
equipments; indoor and outdoor recreation centre and playground services; information 
on sporting and cultural activities; instructional services relating to sporting 
activities; interactive and distance learning or training courses and sessions 
provided on-line via a telecommunications link or computer network or provided by 
other means; leisure centre services; library services; magazine publishing; non-
financial sponsorship of sporting competition and entertainment and of cultural 
events; on-line library services, namely, providing electronic library services which 
feature newspapers, magazines, photographs and pictures via an on-line computer 
network; online publication (non-downloadable); on-line ticket reservation services 
for sports, entertainment, cultural and educational events; organization of 
entertainment services including art exhibitions, sport, music, cultural and 
recreational events and competitions; organization and arranging of musical events and 
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other cultural and artistic events; organization of competition; organization of 
exhibitions for cultural or educational purposes; organization of shows; organizing 
and conducting exhibitions, educational shows and cultural shows; organizing and 
conducting of sports and cultural activities; provision of entertainment, sporting and 
cultural services for charitable fundraising events; organizing cultural and arts 
events; organizing exhibitions for sporting, cultural and educational activities; 
organizing of art exhibitions; organizing of sporting, recreational, cultural and 
educational activities; planning and arranging of showing movies, shows and musical 
performance; presentation of live performances; presentation of works of visual art or 
literature to the public for cultural or educational purposes; production and 
provision of entertainment news and entertainment information via communication and 
computer networks; production of cinefilms and television programmes; providing club 
recreation facilities; providing electronic publications through telecommunication or 
computer networks [not downloadable]; providing facilities for recreation activities; 
providing information, namely, ratings, reviews and recommendations of users on events 
and activities in the field of entertainment and education via the internet, 
electronic communications networks, computer networks and wireless communications 
networks; providing learning courses; providing on-line electronic publications, not 
downloadable; providing sports facilities; providing theatre and cinema facilities; 
provision of amusement and entertainment facilities; provision of distance learning 
courses; provision of education, recreation, instruction, tuition and training both 
interactive and non-interactive; provision of entertainment, cultural or sporting 
event activities and booking or reservation services of entertainment, cultural or 
sporting event activities provided in relation to a loyalty program or incentive 
scheme; provision of facilities for organizing educational workshops, classes, 
seminars and training programmes; provision of on-site learning programmes; provision 
of recreation facilities; publication and issuing a printed matter on-line from a 
computer databases or the Internet; publication of book, magazines and printed 
matters, movie reviews; publication of electronic books and journals on-line; 
publication of instructional literature; publishing of instructional books; recreation 
information; rental of artwork; rental of educational and instructional materials; 
rental of image-recorded magnetic tapes; rental of instructional materials; rental of 
movie projectors and their accessories; rental of musical instruments; rental of pre-
recorded video tapes, video disks and movie films; rental of records or sound-recorded 
magnetic tapes; rental of sound recordings, films, film projectors, videotapes, video 
cassette recorders, radios and television sets and accessories therefor; show 
production services; theatre production services and ticketing agency services; ticket 
reservation services [entertainment]; ticketing services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; tuition in sports and in physical fitness; workshops 
for recreational purposes; providing information in the field of education, 
entertainment, sporting and culture activities through a website; entertainment and 
educational services, namely, providing a website that displays various requests, 
reviews, recommendations, rankings, trackings, votes, and information relating to 
uncreated, unreleased, new, special, popular, and rare products, services, and events 
in the fields of education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; provision 
of on-line publications of non-downloadable news or reports on politics, community, 
business, banking, finance, education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; 
information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; 
other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational services or 
kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; design and development of computer hardware 
and software; application service provider services; cloud computing services in 
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relation to computing resources delivered as a service over a network, including 
infrastructure as a service (IaaS), platform as a service (PaaS), unified 
communications as a service (UCaaS), IT as a service (ITaaS), software defined network 
as a service (SDNaaS), mobile backend as a service (MBaas), network as a service 
(NaaS), hosting of software as a service (SaaS), storage as a service (STaaS), 
security as a service (SECaaS), telecommunications as a service (TaaS), data as a 
service (DaaS), test environment as a service (TEaaS), desktop virtualization, API as 
a service (APIaaS), and backend as a service (BaaS); cloud computing; compilation of 
information relating to information technology; computer consultancy in the field of 
programming and development of e-business portals; computer network services; computer 
program advisory services; computer security services (design and development of 
secure computer hardware, software and systems); computer services featuring software 
to facilitate the posting, uploading, displaying, tagging, blogging, sharing and 
providing of electronic media or information via telecommunication networks and the 
internet; computer services in relation to creating an online community for registered 
users to engage in social networking; computer services in relation to creating 
virtual communities for customers to participate in interactive discussions and engage 
in social, business and community networking; computer services, namely, hosting and 
providing of an electronic platform for sharing and transmitting data; computerized 
industrial research services over, by or through local or wide area computer networks, 
wireless communication networks, global computer information networks and other 
electronic communication networks; creating, designing and maintaining web pages and 
websites; data backup; data restoration; data storage services; design and development 
of computer and communication networks; design and development of computer security 
services; design of communication systems; design of communications apparatus; 
development of computerized databases and computer programs; development, maintenance 
and updating of a telecommunications network search engine; disaster recovery 
services; electronic data storage; hosting computer sites and websites; hosting of 
software as a service (SaaS); hosting platforms on the Internet; industrial research 
services; computer information services provided on-line from a computer database or 
over networks, or over the Internet, intranets or extranets; information technology 
(IT) services (computer hardware, software and peripherals design and technical 
consultancy); information technology consultancy services; installation and 
maintenance of middleware and firmware; installation of computer software; maintenance 
of computer software; on-line and/or Internet, intranet and/or extranet storage 
services for computer data and statistics; online provision of web-based applications; 
programming of software for Internet platforms; providing computer information from 
searchable indexes and databases of information, including text, graphics, electronic 
documents, electronic media, photographic images and audio visual information, via 
telecommunication networks and the internet; providing temporary use of non-
downloadable software applications accessible via a web site; provision of database 
testing, analysis and management services; recovery of computer data; rental and 
leasing of computer hardware and computer software; repair of computer software; 
research and development for others; services for monitoring computer applications; 
software as a service (SaaS); technical computer support services; technical project 
studies; technical research; troubleshooting of computer hardware and software 
problems; updating of computer software; web portal services (designing or hosting); 
advisory, consultancy and information services in relation to the aforesaid services, 
including the provision of the aforesaid services online via a website, the internet 
or other computer networks and/or accessible by mobile phone and other internet-
enabled devices; information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the 
aforesaid services; other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
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The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 9 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and 
instruments; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, 
accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity; apparatus for recording, 
transmission or reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data carriers, recording 
discs; compact discs, DVDs and other digital recording media; mechanisms for coin-
operated apparatus; cash registers, calculating machines, data processing equipment, 
computers; computer software; fire-extinguishing apparatus; apparatus for storing, 
recording, transmitting and reproducing sound and/or images; reading pens; electronic 
publication (downloadable) provided on-line from database or a global computer 
network; audio and video tapes containing news, business and financial information, 
information in the construction and aviation industries and educational programs; 
audio books; audio recording for educational programmes; audio-visual equipment for 
educational use; audio-visual teaching equipment; business management software; 
calculating software for electronic learning and education; cards for electronic, 
optical or magnetic storage of data for use as customer loyalty cards; chips embedded 
cards; computer apparatus for educational use; computer hardware; computer programs 
for educational purposes; computer programs; computer software DVD; computer software 
featuring learning activities, games, and entertainment; computer software for 
business accounting and portfolio management; computer software for learning foreign 
languages; computer software for processing, creating, editing, importing, exporting 
and software applications; computer software; computer systems; data storage cards; 
digital book readers; digital photo frames; digital recording media; downloadable 
audio recordings, video recordings, music, sounds, images, text and publications; 
downloadable computer software; educational and teaching apparatus; educational 
software; electronic audio books; electronic book readers; electronic books and 
publications (downloadable) ; electronic cards and stored value cards; electronic 
communicating and reading devices; electronic instructional books and manuals sold as 
a unit; electronic publication (downloadable); encoded cards; integrated circuit cards 
[smart cards]; interactive computer systems; magnetic coded cards and coded card 
readers; magnetic identity cards; pre-recorded audio and visual programmes designed to 
stimulate the learning capabilities of infants and young children; pre-recorded 
computer programs and computer software; pre-recorded laser discs and interactive 
videos; project management software; readers [data processing equipment]; report 
management software; software for testing and assessment in the field of human 
resources, and electronic instructional manuals provided therewith; sunglasses; web-
based interactive computer software solutions; parts and fittings for all the 
aforesaid goods; all in relation to the provision of pre-school educational services 
or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Paper and cardboard; printed matter; bookbinding material; photographs; stationery and 
office requisites, except furniture; adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' and drawing materials; paintbrushes; instructional and teaching materials; 
plastic sheets, films and bags for wrapping and packaging; printers' type, printing 
blocks; advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; advertising and promotional 
materials; alphabetic letter as stencils for learning purposes; anniversary books; 
architects' models; bags of paper or plastics, for packaging; books; boxes of 
cardboard or paper; brochures; calendars; card stands; cardboard cards; cards for use 
in connection with member reward schemes, incentive schemes, promotional schemes and 
customer loyalty schemes [other than encoded or magnetic]; paper cards; catalogues; 
charts; children storybooks; Children's books incorporating an audio component; 
children's books; circulars; coasters of paper; comic books; decals; diaries; display 
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banners of paper or cardboard; display cards; drawing materials; educational 
activities books; educational books; educational materials [other than apparatus] for 
use in teaching; educational materials [printed] for the teaching of languages; 
educational materials in written form; educational printed publications; educational 
textbooks; educational texts; envelopes; exercise books; flashcards [teaching 
materials]; folders [stationery]; gift cards; gift token cards; gift vouchers; 
greeting cards; guides [instructional books]; handbooks (manuals); holders for cards; 
identification cards [other than encoded or magnetic]; instructional books; 
instructional guides; instructional leaflets; instructional manuals; journals; 
leaflets; magazine advertisements; magazine supplements to newspapers; magazines 
(periodicals); manuals for educational purposes; manuals; material for packaging; 
membership cards; membership certificates; musical greeting cards; name cards; 
newsletters; notebooks; notepads; notice cards; number symbols as stencils for 
learning purposes; pamphlets; paper products; paper sheets; pens; periodicals; photo 
frames; photographs; pictures; place cards; plans; posters; printed educational 
materials; printed instructional leaflets; printed instructional materials; printed 
plastic cards (other than magnetic or encoded); printed publications; printed teaching 
materials; publications; reference books; reports; song books; stationery; stickers; 
sticky note pads; table mats of paper; wrapping paper; writing instruments; writing 
materials; party decorations and novelty party items, including streamers; parts and 
fittings for all the aforesaid goods; all in relation to the provision of pre-school 
educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather; animal skins and hides; luggage and carrying bags; 
umbrellas and parasols; walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; collars, leashes 
and clothing for animals; backpacks; bags; beach bags; carrying bags; casual bags; 
clutch bags; coin purses; cosmetic cases and bags (sold empty); credit card cases; 
driving licence cases; garment bags for travel; key cases; knapsacks; luggage tags; 
luggage; pocket wallets; rucksacks; school bags; shoulder bags; sport bags; travelling 
bags; travelling sets (leatherware); travelling trunks; trunks; umbrellas; waist bags; 
wheeled shopping bags; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods; all in relation 
to the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing, footwear, headgear; anoraks; aprons [clothing]; babies' diapers of textile; 
bandanas [neckerchiefs]; belts for clothing; boots for sports; camisoles; caps; 
clothes for sports; coats; collar protectors [for wear]; ear muffs [clothing]; 
garters; gloves and mittens [clothing]; golf shoes; gymnastic shoes; hats; hoods; 
jackets; jerseys; knitwear; masquerade costumes; mufflers; neckties; nightcaps; 
nightwear; pants; parkas; sandals; scarves [scarfs]; school uniforms; shawls; shirts; 
shoes and boots; skirts; slippers; sock suspenders; socks and stockings; suspenders 
[braces]; sweaters; swimming caps [bathing caps]; swimwear [bathing suits]; trousers; 
T-shirts; underwear [underclothing]; vests; waistbands; wristbands; parts and fittings 
for all the aforesaid goods; all in relation to the provision of pre-school 
educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Games, toys and playthings; video game apparatus; gymnastic and sporting articles; 
decorations for Christmas trees; action figures; children's activity sets; balloons 
(toys); balls; beach toys; billiard equipment; board games; card games; checkers 
[checker sets]; chess games; collectable card games; collectible dolls; computer games 
apparatus and fittings therefor; craft and model kits; dice cups; dice; die-cast 
vehicles and models; doll clothing and doll accessories; dolls; dominoes; dress-up 
accessories for toys; dress-up masks; educational playthings for use in teaching; 
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educational playthings; educational toys; electronic arcade games; electronic 
educational games machines for children; electronic educational games; electronic 
educational teaching games for children; electronic educational teaching games; 
electronic toys and games; flying discs; game machines and apparatus; gaming devices 
for use with consoles; handheld electronic and computer games; inflatable figure toys; 
inflatable swimming pools; inflatables, including arm bands, baby floats, beach balls 
and swim rings; kites; marbles; musical toys; non-board games; party decorations and 
novelty party items, including poppers, favours, hats and party games; party novelties 
in the form of dress-up costumes, toy make-up and accessories; pinball game machines; 
playing cards and trading cards; plush toys; puppets and finger toys; puzzles; radio-
controlled toys; ride-on toys; role-play toys; roller skates; skateboards; snowboards; 
soft toys; spinning toys; sports bags (shaped to contain specific apparatus used in 
playing sports); sports equipment; tabletop games; tactile educational games 
[playthings]; tactile educational toys [playthings]; toy audio and video machines with 
sing along devices; toy bicycles and bicycle accessories; toy cameras; toy camping 
equipment; toy cosmetics; toy diaries; toy dolls; toy figurines; toy houses, furniture 
and kitchenware; toy musical instruments, microphones, microphone stands and speakers; 
toy password journals; toy science kits; toy scooters; toy vanity cases, gloves, hats 
and jewellery; toy walkie-talkies; toys adapted for educational purposes; toys and toy 
accessories for outdoor sports and games included in this class; video game apparatus 
and fittings therefor; video game apparatus; water slides; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; all in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Organizing and conducting trade shows and product shows; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Computer services relating to provision of access to real time financial markets 
information, discussion forum and advice; computer services relating to the access of 
an on-line network service for users to transfer personal information to and share 
personal information with and among multiple online facilities; information, advisory 
and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all in relation to the 
provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural activities; 
academy education services; amusement centre services; amusement park services; 
arrangement of entertainment activities; arrangement of entertainment and cultural 
events; arrangement of recreation activities; arrangement of sporting activities; 
arranging and conducting conferences and conventions; arranging and conducting 
exhibitions, conventions, conferences, congresses, seminars, training workshops, 
training courses, cultural or sports competitions, shows for cultural, educational or 
entertainment purposes; arranging and conducting instructional courses; arranging and 
conducting of workshops; arranging events for education or entertainment purposes; 
arranging professional workshop and training courses; arranging, conducting and 
organizing cultural and sporting activities; audio production and recording; audio 
recording services for entertainment and educational events; book rental; booking of 
tickets for entertainment activities; booking services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; charitable services, namely academic mentoring, 
education or training; club services [entertainment or education]; club services 
relating to entertainment, education or cultural activities; clubs party planning for 
entertainment purposes; conducting classes, seminars, and workshops for educational 
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purposes; conducting learning courses; consultancy services relating to the designing 
of training courses; demonstration for instructional purposes; design of educational 
courses, examinations and qualifications; designing of learning programmes for 
language studying; direction or presentation of plays for educational and 
entertainment purposes; distance learning education services; electronic publishing 
services for others; entertainment and educational services, namely, providing motion 
picture films, movies, videos, music videos, animation, musical recordings, radio 
programming and multimedia content in the fields of entertainment and education; 
entertainment and recreation information; entertainment services, including cinemas, 
theatres; health club services [health and fitness training]; hiring of sports 
equipments; indoor and outdoor recreation centre and playground services; information 
on sporting and cultural activities; instructional services relating to sporting 
activities; interactive and distance learning or training courses and sessions 
provided on-line via a telecommunications link or computer network or provided by 
other means; leisure centre services; library services; magazine publishing; non-
financial sponsorship of sporting competition and entertainment and of cultural 
events; on-line library services, namely, providing electronic library services which 
feature newspapers, magazines, photographs and pictures via an on-line computer 
network; online publication (non-downloadable); on-line ticket reservation services 
for sports, entertainment, cultural and educational events; organization of 
entertainment services including art exhibitions, sport, music, cultural and 
recreational events and competitions; organization and arranging of musical events and 
other cultural and artistic events; organization of competition; organization of 
exhibitions for cultural or educational purposes; organization of shows; organizing 
and conducting exhibitions, educational shows and cultural shows; organizing and 
conducting of sports and cultural activities; provision of entertainment, sporting and 
cultural services for charitable fundraising events; organizing cultural and arts 
events; organizing exhibitions for sporting, cultural and educational activities; 
organizing of art exhibitions; organizing of sporting, recreational, cultural and 
educational activities; planning and arranging of showing movies, shows and musical 
performance; presentation of live performances; presentation of works of visual art or 
literature to the public for cultural or educational purposes; production and 
provision of entertainment news and entertainment information via communication and 
computer networks; production of cinefilms and television programmes; providing club 
recreation facilities; providing electronic publications through telecommunication or 
computer networks [not downloadable]; providing facilities for recreation activities; 
providing information, namely, ratings, reviews and recommendations of users on events 
and activities in the field of entertainment and education via the internet, 
electronic communications networks, computer networks and wireless communications 
networks; providing learning courses; providing on-line electronic publications, not 
downloadable; providing sports facilities; providing theatre and cinema facilities; 
provision of amusement and entertainment facilities; provision of distance learning 
courses; provision of education, recreation, instruction, tuition and training both 
interactive and non-interactive; provision of entertainment, cultural or sporting 
event activities and booking or reservation services of entertainment, cultural or 
sporting event activities provided in relation to a loyalty program or incentive 
scheme; provision of facilities for organizing educational workshops, classes, 
seminars and training programmes; provision of on-site learning programmes; provision 
of recreation facilities; publication and issuing a printed matter on-line from a 
computer databases or the Internet; publication of book, magazines and printed 
matters, movie reviews; publication of electronic books and journals on-line; 
publication of instructional literature; publishing of instructional books; recreation 
information; rental of artwork; rental of educational and instructional materials; 
rental of image-recorded magnetic tapes; rental of instructional materials; rental of 
movie projectors and their accessories; rental of musical instruments; rental of pre-
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recorded video tapes, video disks and movie films; rental of records or sound-recorded 
magnetic tapes; rental of sound recordings, films, film projectors, videotapes, video 
cassette recorders, radios and television sets and accessories therefor; show 
production services; theatre production services and ticketing agency services; ticket 
reservation services [entertainment]; ticketing services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; tuition in sports and in physical fitness; workshops 
for recreational purposes; providing information in the field of education, 
entertainment, sporting and culture activities through a website; entertainment and 
educational services, namely, providing a website that displays various requests, 
reviews, recommendations, rankings, trackings, votes, and information relating to 
uncreated, unreleased, new, special, popular, and rare products, services, and events 
in the fields of education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; provision 
of on-line publications of non-downloadable news or reports on politics, community, 
business, banking, finance, education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; 
information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all 
in relation to the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school 
services. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; design and development of computer hardware 
and software; application service provider services; cloud computing services in 
relation to computing resources delivered as a service over a network, including 
infrastructure as a service (IaaS), platform as a service (PaaS), unified 
communications as a service (UCaaS), IT as a service (ITaaS), software defined network 
as a service (SDNaaS), mobile backend as a service (MBaas), network as a service 
(NaaS), hosting of software as a service (SaaS), storage as a service (STaaS), 
security as a service (SECaaS), telecommunications as a service (TaaS), data as a 
service (DaaS), test environment as a service (TEaaS), desktop virtualization, API as 
a service (APIaaS), and backend as a service (BaaS); cloud computing; compilation of 
information relating to information technology; computer consultancy in the field of 
programming and development of e-business portals; computer network services; computer 
program advisory services; computer security services (design and development of 
secure computer hardware, software and systems); computer services featuring software 
to facilitate the posting, uploading, displaying, tagging, blogging, sharing and 
providing of electronic media or information via telecommunication networks and the 
internet; computer services in relation to creating an online community for registered 
users to engage in social networking; computer services in relation to creating 
virtual communities for customers to participate in interactive discussions and engage 
in social, business and community networking; computer services, namely, hosting and 
providing of an electronic platform for sharing and transmitting data; computerized 
industrial research services over, by or through local or wide area computer networks, 
wireless communication networks, global computer information networks and other 
electronic communication networks; creating, designing and maintaining web pages and 
websites; data backup; data restoration; data storage services; design and development 
of computer and communication networks; design and development of computer security 
services; design of communication systems; design of communications apparatus; 
development of computerized databases and computer programs; development, maintenance 
and updating of a telecommunications network search engine; disaster recovery 
services; electronic data storage; hosting computer sites and websites; hosting of 
software as a service (SaaS); hosting platforms on the Internet; industrial research 
services; computer information services provided on-line from a computer database or 
over networks, or over the Internet, intranets or extranets; information technology 
(IT) services (computer hardware, software and peripherals design and technical 
consultancy); information technology consultancy services; installation and 
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maintenance of middleware and firmware; installation of computer software; maintenance 
of computer software; on-line and/or Internet, intranet and/or extranet storage 
services for computer data and statistics; online provision of web-based applications; 
programming of software for Internet platforms; providing computer information from 
searchable indexes and databases of information, including text, graphics, electronic 
documents, electronic media, photographic images and audio visual information, via 
telecommunication networks and the internet; providing temporary use of non-
downloadable software applications accessible via a web site; provision of database 
testing, analysis and management services; recovery of computer data; rental and 
leasing of computer hardware and computer software; repair of computer software; 
research and development for others; services for monitoring computer applications; 
software as a service (SaaS); technical computer support services; technical project 
studies; technical research; troubleshooting of computer hardware and software 
problems; updating of computer software; web portal services (designing or hosting); 
advisory, consultancy and information services in relation to the aforesaid services, 
including the provision of the aforesaid services online via a website, the internet 
or other computer networks and/or accessible by mobile phone and other internet-
enabled devices; information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the 
aforesaid services; all in relation to the provision of pre-school educational 
services or kindergarten school services. 

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

304787614 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Stand New Ltd. 
38/F New World Tower 1, 
18 Queen's Road Central, 
HONG KONG 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Hogan Lovells 
11th Floor, One Pacific Place, 
88 Queensway, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

16,41 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

28-12-2018  
 
01-04-2020 

     
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
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Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 16 
Paper and cardboard; printed matter; bookbinding material; photographs; stationery and 
office requisites, except furniture; adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' and drawing materials; paintbrushes; instructional and teaching materials; 
plastic sheets, films and bags for wrapping and packaging; printers' type, printing 
blocks; advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; advertising and promotional 
materials; alphabetic letter as stencils for learning purposes; anniversary books; 
architects' models; bags of paper or plastics, for packaging; books; boxes of 
cardboard or paper; brochures; calendars; card stands; cardboard cards; cards for use 
in connection with member reward schemes, incentive schemes, promotional schemes and 
customer loyalty schemes [other than encoded or magnetic]; paper cards; catalogues; 
charts; children storybooks; Children's books incorporating an audio component; 
children's books; circulars; coasters of paper; comic books; decals; diaries; display 
banners of paper or cardboard; display cards; drawing materials; educational 
activities books; educational books; educational materials [other than apparatus] for 
use in teaching; educational materials [printed] for the teaching of languages; 
educational materials in written form; educational printed publications; educational 
textbooks; educational texts; envelopes; exercise books; flashcards [teaching 
materials]; folders [stationery]; gift cards; gift token cards; gift vouchers; 
greeting cards; guides [instructional books]; handbooks (manuals); holders for cards; 
identification cards [other than encoded or magnetic]; instructional books; 
instructional guides; instructional leaflets; instructional manuals; journals; 
leaflets; magazine advertisements; magazine supplements to newspapers; magazines 
(periodicals); manuals for educational purposes; manuals; material for packaging; 
membership cards; membership certificates; musical greeting cards; name cards; 
newsletters; notebooks; notepads; notice cards; number symbols as stencils for 
learning purposes; pamphlets; paper products; paper sheets; pens; periodicals; photo 
frames; photographs; pictures; place cards; plans; posters; printed educational 
materials; printed instructional leaflets; printed instructional materials; printed 
plastic cards (other than magnetic or encoded); printed publications; printed teaching 
materials; publications; reference books; reports; song books; stationery; stickers; 
sticky note pads; table mats of paper; wrapping paper; writing instruments; writing 
materials; party decorations and novelty party items, including streamers; parts and 
fittings for all the aforesaid goods; other than in relation to the provision of pre-
school educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural activities; 
academy education services; amusement centre services; amusement park services; 
arrangement of entertainment activities; arrangement of entertainment and cultural 
events; arrangement of recreation activities; arrangement of sporting activities; 
arranging and conducting conferences and conventions; arranging and conducting 
exhibitions, conventions, conferences, congresses, seminars, training workshops, 
training courses, cultural or sports competitions, shows for cultural, educational or 
entertainment purposes; arranging and conducting instructional courses; arranging and 
conducting of workshops; arranging events for education or entertainment purposes; 
arranging professional workshop and training courses; arranging, conducting and 
organizing cultural and sporting activities; audio production and recording; audio 
recording services for entertainment and educational events; book rental; booking of 
tickets for entertainment activities; booking services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; charitable services, namely academic mentoring, 
education or training; club services [entertainment or education]; club services 
relating to entertainment, education or cultural activities; clubs party planning for 
entertainment purposes; conducting classes, seminars, and workshops for educational 
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purposes; conducting learning courses; consultancy services relating to the designing 
of training courses; demonstration for instructional purposes; design of educational 
courses, examinations and qualifications; designing of learning programmes for 
language studying; direction or presentation of plays for educational and 
entertainment purposes; distance learning education services; electronic publishing 
services for others; entertainment and educational services, namely, providing motion 
picture films, movies, videos, music videos, animation, musical recordings, radio 
programming and multimedia content in the fields of entertainment and education; 
entertainment and recreation information; entertainment services, including cinemas, 
theatres; health club services [health and fitness training]; hiring of sports 
equipments; indoor and outdoor recreation centre and playground services; information 
on sporting and cultural activities; instructional services relating to sporting 
activities; interactive and distance learning or training courses and sessions 
provided on-line via a telecommunications link or computer network or provided by 
other means; leisure centre services; library services; magazine publishing; non-
financial sponsorship of sporting competition and entertainment and of cultural 
events; on-line library services, namely, providing electronic library services which 
feature newspapers, magazines, photographs and pictures via an on-line computer 
network; online publication (non-downloadable); on-line ticket reservation services 
for sports, entertainment, cultural and educational events; organization of 
entertainment services including art exhibitions, sport, music, cultural and 
recreational events and competitions; organization and arranging of musical events and 
other cultural and artistic events; organization of competition; organization of 
exhibitions for cultural or educational purposes; organization of shows; organizing 
and conducting exhibitions, educational shows and cultural shows; organizing and 
conducting of sports and cultural activities; provision of entertainment, sporting and 
cultural services for charitable fundraising events; organizing cultural and arts 
events; organizing exhibitions for sporting, cultural and educational activities; 
organizing of art exhibitions; organizing of sporting, recreational, cultural and 
educational activities; planning and arranging of showing movies, shows and musical 
performance; presentation of live performances; presentation of works of visual art or 
literature to the public for cultural or educational purposes; production and 
provision of entertainment news and entertainment information via communication and 
computer networks; production of cinefilms and television programmes; providing club 
recreation facilities; providing electronic publications through telecommunication or 
computer networks [not downloadable]; providing facilities for recreation activities; 
providing information, namely, ratings, reviews and recommendations of users on events 
and activities in the field of entertainment and education via the internet, 
electronic communications networks, computer networks and wireless communications 
networks; providing learning courses; providing on-line electronic publications, not 
downloadable; providing sports facilities; providing theatre and cinema facilities; 
provision of amusement and entertainment facilities; provision of distance learning 
courses; provision of education, recreation, instruction, tuition and training both 
interactive and non-interactive; provision of entertainment, cultural or sporting 
event activities and booking or reservation services of entertainment, cultural or 
sporting event activities provided in relation to a loyalty program or incentive 
scheme; provision of facilities for organizing educational workshops, classes, 
seminars and training programmes; provision of on-site learning programmes; provision 
of recreation facilities; publication and issuing a printed matter on-line from a 
computer databases or the Internet; publication of book, magazines and printed 
matters, movie reviews; publication of electronic books and journals on-line; 
publication of instructional literature; publishing of instructional books; recreation 
information; rental of artwork; rental of educational and instructional materials; 
rental of image-recorded magnetic tapes; rental of instructional materials; rental of 
movie projectors and their accessories; rental of musical instruments; rental of pre-
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recorded video tapes, video disks and movie films; rental of records or sound-recorded 
magnetic tapes; rental of sound recordings, films, film projectors, videotapes, video 
cassette recorders, radios and television sets and accessories therefor; show 
production services; theatre production services and ticketing agency services; ticket 
reservation services [entertainment]; ticketing services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; tuition in sports and in physical fitness; workshops 
for recreational purposes; providing information in the field of education, 
entertainment, sporting and culture activities through a website; entertainment and 
educational services, namely, providing a website that displays various requests, 
reviews, recommendations, rankings, trackings, votes, and information relating to 
uncreated, unreleased, new, special, popular, and rare products, services, and events 
in the fields of education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; provision 
of on-line publications of non-downloadable news or reports on politics, community, 
business, banking, finance, education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; 
information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; 
other than in relation to the provision of pre-school educational services or 
kindergarten school services. 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 16 
Paper and cardboard; printed matter; bookbinding material; photographs; stationery and 
office requisites, except furniture; adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' and drawing materials; paintbrushes; instructional and teaching materials; 
plastic sheets, films and bags for wrapping and packaging; printers' type, printing 
blocks; advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; advertising and promotional 
materials; alphabetic letter as stencils for learning purposes; anniversary books; 
architects' models; bags of paper or plastics, for packaging; books; boxes of 
cardboard or paper; brochures; calendars; card stands; cardboard cards; cards for use 
in connection with member reward schemes, incentive schemes, promotional schemes and 
customer loyalty schemes [other than encoded or magnetic]; paper cards; catalogues; 
charts; children storybooks; Children's books incorporating an audio component; 
children's books; circulars; coasters of paper; comic books; decals; diaries; display 
banners of paper or cardboard; display cards; drawing materials; educational 
activities books; educational books; educational materials [other than apparatus] for 
use in teaching; educational materials [printed] for the teaching of languages; 
educational materials in written form; educational printed publications; educational 
textbooks; educational texts; envelopes; exercise books; flashcards [teaching 
materials]; folders [stationery]; gift cards; gift token cards; gift vouchers; 
greeting cards; guides [instructional books]; handbooks (manuals); holders for cards; 
identification cards [other than encoded or magnetic]; instructional books; 
instructional guides; instructional leaflets; instructional manuals; journals; 
leaflets; magazine advertisements; magazine supplements to newspapers; magazines 
(periodicals); manuals for educational purposes; manuals; material for packaging; 
membership cards; membership certificates; musical greeting cards; name cards; 
newsletters; notebooks; notepads; notice cards; number symbols as stencils for 
learning purposes; pamphlets; paper products; paper sheets; pens; periodicals; photo 
frames; photographs; pictures; place cards; plans; posters; printed educational 
materials; printed instructional leaflets; printed instructional materials; printed 
plastic cards (other than magnetic or encoded); printed publications; printed teaching 
materials; publications; reference books; reports; song books; stationery; stickers; 
sticky note pads; table mats of paper; wrapping paper; writing instruments; writing 
materials; party decorations and novelty party items, including streamers; parts and 
fittings for all the aforesaid goods; all in relation to the provision of pre-school 
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educational services or kindergarten school services. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural activities; 
academy education services; amusement centre services; amusement park services; 
arrangement of entertainment activities; arrangement of entertainment and cultural 
events; arrangement of recreation activities; arrangement of sporting activities; 
arranging and conducting conferences and conventions; arranging and conducting 
exhibitions, conventions, conferences, congresses, seminars, training workshops, 
training courses, cultural or sports competitions, shows for cultural, educational or 
entertainment purposes; arranging and conducting instructional courses; arranging and 
conducting of workshops; arranging events for education or entertainment purposes; 
arranging professional workshop and training courses; arranging, conducting and 
organizing cultural and sporting activities; audio production and recording; audio 
recording services for entertainment and educational events; book rental; booking of 
tickets for entertainment activities; booking services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; charitable services, namely academic mentoring, 
education or training; club services [entertainment or education]; club services 
relating to entertainment, education or cultural activities; clubs party planning for 
entertainment purposes; conducting classes, seminars, and workshops for educational 
purposes; conducting learning courses; consultancy services relating to the designing 
of training courses; demonstration for instructional purposes; design of educational 
courses, examinations and qualifications; designing of learning programmes for 
language studying; direction or presentation of plays for educational and 
entertainment purposes; distance learning education services; electronic publishing 
services for others; entertainment and educational services, namely, providing motion 
picture films, movies, videos, music videos, animation, musical recordings, radio 
programming and multimedia content in the fields of entertainment and education; 
entertainment and recreation information; entertainment services, including cinemas, 
theatres; health club services [health and fitness training]; hiring of sports 
equipments; indoor and outdoor recreation centre and playground services; information 
on sporting and cultural activities; instructional services relating to sporting 
activities; interactive and distance learning or training courses and sessions 
provided on-line via a telecommunications link or computer network or provided by 
other means; leisure centre services; library services; magazine publishing; non-
financial sponsorship of sporting competition and entertainment and of cultural 
events; on-line library services, namely, providing electronic library services which 
feature newspapers, magazines, photographs and pictures via an on-line computer 
network; online publication (non-downloadable); on-line ticket reservation services 
for sports, entertainment, cultural and educational events; organization of 
entertainment services including art exhibitions, sport, music, cultural and 
recreational events and competitions; organization and arranging of musical events and 
other cultural and artistic events; organization of competition; organization of 
exhibitions for cultural or educational purposes; organization of shows; organizing 
and conducting exhibitions, educational shows and cultural shows; organizing and 
conducting of sports and cultural activities; provision of entertainment, sporting and 
cultural services for charitable fundraising events; organizing cultural and arts 
events; organizing exhibitions for sporting, cultural and educational activities; 
organizing of art exhibitions; organizing of sporting, recreational, cultural and 
educational activities; planning and arranging of showing movies, shows and musical 
performance; presentation of live performances; presentation of works of visual art or 
literature to the public for cultural or educational purposes; production and 
provision of entertainment news and entertainment information via communication and 
computer networks; production of cinefilms and television programmes; providing club 
recreation facilities; providing electronic publications through telecommunication or 
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computer networks [not downloadable]; providing facilities for recreation activities; 
providing information, namely, ratings, reviews and recommendations of users on events 
and activities in the field of entertainment and education via the internet, 
electronic communications networks, computer networks and wireless communications 
networks; providing learning courses; providing on-line electronic publications, not 
downloadable; providing sports facilities; providing theatre and cinema facilities; 
provision of amusement and entertainment facilities; provision of distance learning 
courses; provision of education, recreation, instruction, tuition and training both 
interactive and non-interactive; provision of entertainment, cultural or sporting 
event activities and booking or reservation services of entertainment, cultural or 
sporting event activities provided in relation to a loyalty program or incentive 
scheme; provision of facilities for organizing educational workshops, classes, 
seminars and training programmes; provision of on-site learning programmes; provision 
of recreation facilities; publication and issuing a printed matter on-line from a 
computer databases or the Internet; publication of book, magazines and printed 
matters, movie reviews; publication of electronic books and journals on-line; 
publication of instructional literature; publishing of instructional books; recreation 
information; rental of artwork; rental of educational and instructional materials; 
rental of image-recorded magnetic tapes; rental of instructional materials; rental of 
movie projectors and their accessories; rental of musical instruments; rental of pre-
recorded video tapes, video disks and movie films; rental of records or sound-recorded 
magnetic tapes; rental of sound recordings, films, film projectors, videotapes, video 
cassette recorders, radios and television sets and accessories therefor; show 
production services; theatre production services and ticketing agency services; ticket 
reservation services [entertainment]; ticketing services for sports, entertainment, 
cultural and educational events; tuition in sports and in physical fitness; workshops 
for recreational purposes; providing information in the field of education, 
entertainment, sporting and culture activities through a website; entertainment and 
educational services, namely, providing a website that displays various requests, 
reviews, recommendations, rankings, trackings, votes, and information relating to 
uncreated, unreleased, new, special, popular, and rare products, services, and events 
in the fields of education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; provision 
of on-line publications of non-downloadable news or reports on politics, community, 
business, banking, finance, education, entertainment, sporting and culture activities; 
information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; all 
in relation to the provision of pre-school educational services or kindergarten school 
services. 

 
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

305209326 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

BONAVENTURA SRL 
Via Alessandro Manzoni 16 
20121 Milan 
ITALY 
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[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

SO KEUNG YIP & SIN 
Room 1009-1012, 10/F., Nan Fung Tower, 
No. 173 Des Voeux Road Central 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

14,25 

[151] 註冊日期：  
Date of Registration: 
放棄生效日期：  
Date of Surrender 
Taking Effect: 

05-03-2020  
 
18-08-2020 

     

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 

類別 Class 14 
Watches; 
 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 

類別 Class 14 
Watch bands; leather watch straps; leather jewelry boxes; leather key fobs; jewellery. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing, footwear and headwear. 

 
  


